                              Town of Stanford   Master Plan Committee
                                Minutes of Meeting April 20,2010

Attendees:

Thomas Angell
   Spencer Hall

 Carol Hanlon
   Conrad Levenson

 Gary Lovett
 JohnRoyall

     Jan Weido

  Sten Wilson

Absent:
Robert Butts 
Steve Gotovitch
 Eric Rosenfeld
Also Attending: Dave Clauser, ,PE,& Ed Mills of the Dutchess County Water & Waste Authority 

The meeting was called to order at 7:35 PM.
Mr. Clauser presented  an overview of the study of sewer & water feasibility for the proposed town center for which the Town of Stanford & the DC Water & Waste Authority contracted with him in 2009.
Highlights:
A summary of Dave’s summary was handed out and reviewed. A history of

how the study came to be done was also presented.

There had been 2 meetings held between Dave & the  previous Codes Committee.

Dave stated that he was to look at the feasibility for sewer & water in the proposed town center zoning district to find out what kind of density build outwould be necessary for any builder coming in to build the sewer and water facility as part of their project. He was to look at only sewer, only water and sewer & water in the area. He presented a map he made which showed the town and the constraints of the type of lands involved, from Stanfordville into Bangall. The lot sizes were from ½ acre and up. The area of the proposed town center shown on the master plan draft map was 164 acres and Dave was working from that map. 
He was also working from the build out analysis which was supplied to him. The site Dave suggested for a treatment plant would be right next to the possible site for the new town garage.

The water supply could be either in a ‘high zone’ (possibly in Bangall) or a ‘low zone’. Dave didn’t look at whether it was public land or not but would have that

as a preference before looking at private land. With a high zone, water can be supplied by gravity alone.
Dave stated that once he had the town center boundaries he could lay out what’s feasible.The sewerage treatment plant at 250 gallons per household could be built incrementally. Roughly the price tag is $2 millon for 4 ½  miles.
Dave needs further direction from the committee before proceeding, especially in terms of the town center boundaries. The idea of whether the town center sewer & water was feasible, and not the cost of doing it, was the force behind asking Dave to do this study. As this would not come to fruition for years, the cost would not be the same then as it would be now. Dave feels central sewer and water can be done with the parameters he was given.

Dave told the committee that any developer with 50 units or more will have to do town sewer and water according to state law. At 6 units per acre, it would look like a 2 story apt building 15o ft long. At 12 units it would look very different and be 3 stories high.

The committee told Dave that it has a lot to do yet and asked  if he was okay with stopping his work at this point. Dave said he “was at a really good spot to stop”.
Dave was asked for copies of the2 maps he drew up and presented, which Dave agreed to. It was agreed among, Dave and Ed Mills  and Carol Hanlon that contractual issues still needed to be worked out at this point: contract end date , billing issues and how to handle the contract with Dave putting the balance of his work on hold. It was also stated that the town of Stanford has paid for one half of all Dave’s work to date. These issues will be discussed, and possible solutions offered and, brought back to the committee as well as the Town Board itself. Dave, Ed & Carol Hanlon will go forward with this.
Approval of the Minutes  of  April 6,2010. With minor change the minutes were accepted: 7- yes; 1- abstention. Committee member Sten Wilson abstained as he
was not present at the meeting.

Requests to the Town Board: Updates 
   -The Town Board approved our request for a Recording Secretary. The

    total amount approved was for $1317.50 for 2010. The ad was placed,

   responses due May 3rd. Carol Hanlon will talk to candidates and report back

   to the committee. The committee will then recommend to the Town Board.
 -  The Town Board approved Carol Hanlon as Chair of the Committee.
-  RFP to the Board 
Gary Lovett, Carol Hanlon & Steve Gotovitch talked at the last Town Board meeting. Bill Bogle had some questions relative to whether the contract should be based on an hourly wage or a fixed price. He recommended an hourly wage. Gary & Carol strongly felt that the scope of work & attachments spelled out clearly what the consultant was being asked to do and so a fixed price was the way to proceed. It was agreed that both will be put in the RFP. Mr. Bogle also stated that putting a negotiating clause in the RFP was very problematic and all agreed to delete it from the RFP.

Gary has, subsequently changed the RFP as discussed. Carol Hanlon forwarded to Mr.Bogle ,and will send Virginia & the Town Board. Issue was brought up as to whether we had to send out an RFP as there were some very educated people in town who know these things. It was further mentioned that sending out an RFP it will not only help the committee determined what it wants , help determine costs, and keep it as open as possible. The committee underscored the fact that the consultant will not define the Comprehensive Plan; it is our plan.
RFP.   The chair felt the committee needs to have a committee to discuss the various tasks associated with the RFP. To put every consultant on-line & is a daunting task, putting an ad on line or in the paper is not a big deal. It is the question of the individual 50-60 consultants on line. It is a clerical job and the question is who will do it . As we don’t have all the email addresses it was discussed whether we should send snail mail mass mailings letters.
The committee stated it had already identified an RFP sub- committee at the last meeting. Gary Lovett, Conrad Levenson, Carol Hanlon  and a 4th person to be named  later. Sten Wilson was then identified as the final person on the sub-committee.
Tasks for the RFP were listed and were discussed. It was asked whether the sub-

committee should do the interviewing. The committee will be discussing these at the next meeting the issue of selection criteria, time line, interviewing, etc. These sheets were discussed at length & the committee was asked to further review all information handed out to them and  to have responses ready for next meeting.The committee was also handed out relative information given to Conrad Levenson by Dave Clauser. It was also mentioned that there were three pieces of information needed to complete the RFP: the date for response, the email address for questions & approximate time for interviews. 

Map Status. Janet Tessiere gave us a CD with a list of all maps and their dates and ArcGIS data which the DC Development & Planning did for the Codes Committee. The CD was given to Spence Hall. The Map Sub-Committee will attempt to find where the hard copies of the maps already printed are.
Other Items. Dave Tetor sent in a letter of resignation from this committee. Carol Hanlon will send Dave a letter of thanks & acknowledgement.

Sten Wilson stated that all of the items important in our mission statement should be ready to be discussed at the next meeting as well as discussing getting the public involved in this process. The committee will discuss at the next meeting how we want public participation.

The next committee meeting will be May 4, 2010.
Motion was made and passed to adjourn the meeting at 9:46 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Hanlon

4/25/10
